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68 acres in the middle of Highgrove may be 
re-zoned to prevent warehouses

Iowa Ave. Overpass 
on schedule but opening 

date not yet set

Since 2008 the residents of High-
grove have opposed changing the 
zoning of 68 acres of vacant land 
right in the middle of Highgrove to 
I-P (Industrial Park) which would 
allow warehouses to be built on 
property owned by the Bixby Land 
Company. 

At the Sept. 25,2013 Highgrove 
Municipal Advisory Council meet-
ing at the Highgrove library River-
side County Supervisor John Tava-
glione attended as well as Mike Se-
verson from Bixby Land Company. 
Both the Supervisor and land owner 
agreed with the Highgrove MAC that 
the 68 acres between the School and 
Church south of Center St. is not the 
place to build warehouses.

Then at the next MAC meeting 
on Oct. 23, 2013, Mike Severson 
attended the meeting again and  
Bixby’s consultant presented a plan 
that would change the General Plan 
to allow residential homes to be built 
on the 68 acres. 

This preliminary plan was pre-
sented by Bixby’s consultant Joel 
Morse and shows 220 lots approxi-
mately 7,200 sq. ft. per lot with 3.3 
acres of parks and a 20 ft. wide pe-
destrian pathway that would extend 
through the center of the project 
from Center St. southward to the 
north side of the arroyo. The plan 
presented to the MAC is a conceptual 
plan and has no specific details that 
are available at this time concerning 
the cost or design of the single family 
homes. Changing the zoning desig-
nation is the primary concern at this 
time and other information will be 
provided when it becomes available.

The above map is only a con-
ceptual plan and is the first step in 
changing what could be built on the 
property that extends from Center 
St. between the school and United 
Methodist Church southward all the 
way to the arroyo south of Spring 
Street.

Supervisor Tavaglione and land owner agree with Highgrove resident’s opposition to warehouses.

Public hearing for street name change 
Nov. 5, 2013

If you are For or Against changing the name of Center St. east of Mt. Vernon 
Ave. from Old Highgrove Road to East Center St. you can voice your 
opinion at the County Administration Center at 9:30 am on Nov. 5, 2013.

Free 40 yard dumpsters available:       see flyer on Page 5

Free tire collection day Nov. 16, 2013 see flyer on Page 5

Arroyo
Photo courtesy of Arezo Ghiam

Additional photo
on page 6
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  PROPOSED PLAN FROM BIXBY LAND COMPANY



Contact: (951) 341-6634  (951) 786-6912
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Highgrove Community Park Hours: Dawn to Dusk

THE NORTON YOUNGLOVE COMMUNITY CENTER
459 Center Street- Highgrove   web site: www.nycchighgrove.com
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Highgrove Community Center Hours:  Mon-Thur 8am-4pm; Fri 8am-2pm

Date:  Sunday, November 10, 2013 7:00 AM
Downtown Riverside/Main St. Pedestrian Mall

3400-3700 Main Street
Riverside , CA 92501 

Registration Closing Date
Friday, November 8, 2013

Organizer’s Website
http://www.missioninnrun.com

(951) 788 9556
Finisher Medals For All Runners!  Top 100 men and top 100 women 

will receive special medals in 5K, 10K and 1/2 Marathon.  Medals also 
awarded to top three finishers in every age division.  All runners will 

receive a T-Shirt.
FINISH LINE FESTIVAL

Sunday, the 10th from 7 AM till noon.
Food booths, live music and more!

    Alvord School district re-names 
stadium to honor K. R. Zack Earp

I’m sure everyone has heard of Wyatt, Morgan and Virgil Earp from the 
early days and gunfight at the OK Corral in 1881. If you haven’t heard of 
the Earp brothers then you don’t know too much about western history.
Zack has been active in the area for many years and is a veteran who was 
wounded in Vietnam. But since his injury he has donated numerous hours 
to improve his community and help his former school by serving among 
other things, as a bus driver, teacher and even the school principal. 
To show appreciation for all of his timeless dedication to the school and 
community the stadium held a ceremony  at halftime on Oct. 25, 2013 that 
re-named the stadium in his honor. Congratulations Zack for a job well done. 
Many of our Highgrove residents also know that Zack’s brother, Don Earp 
was on the Highgrove County Service Area 126 Advisory Board and is 
currently on the Highgrove Municipal Advisory Council. The Earp family 
name has certainly been associated with the past history of the surrounding 
communities and their descendants continue to carry on the family tradition.

    Grand Terrace Country Fair Nov. 2, 2013
The Grand Terrace Country Fair will be held on 
Nov. 2, 2013 from 9:00 Am until 3:00 PM at the 
Lions club on the N/W corner of Barton Road 
and Vivienda in Grand Terrace. Public invited!
Thomas the Tank Engine coming to Perris Nov. 9, 10, 11, 16 and 17.
There is a charge for tickets so interested parties can contact the Orange 
Empire Railway Museum by calling (951) 943 3020 or visit www.oerm.
org or go to: ticketwebhttp://tktwb.tw/19PQtSO
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If you live in Highgrove you need a T-Shirt that has our Highgrove 
logo on the front and a 1916 Highgrove citrus label on the back. Some 

say: “Where Center St. is the main street and Main St. is at the edge of 
town” Others say: Where half of our main street is in the next county”. 
     

Highgrove 
T-Shirts 

  “Highgrove Song”

                1916 citrus label

&
Music Video

T-shirt samples can be seen at: 
Zorba’s Burgers: 450 Iowa Ave.
Chris’ Burgers:  407 Iowa Ave. 

CD         $3.00      $10.00 Adult S,M,L 
  DVD     $10.00       $12.00 Adult XL, 2XL

(951) 683 4994
 Give us a call!

New Colors of Highgrove T-Shirts available!

Street Lights Out in Highgrove
Report Street Light outage: call (951) 955-3224  
or email Hazel Rodriguez 
hrodriguez@rivcoeda.org.  Provide address and cross street and pole # if possible.

ADVERTISE YOUR 
BUSINESS WITH US!
Now accepting Credit Card Payments!
You will find that our rates are very reason-

able and now for your convenience we are 
accepting Credit Card Payments and 
Pay Pal!

For our advertising rates please feel free 
to call (951) 683-4994 or visit our website at 

www.highgrovehappenings.net click on 
the contact tab and open up the PDF file

Monthly newspapers are delivered to each 
Highgrove resident along with Public Offices 
and businesses in Highgrove, Grand Terrace, 
Colton, Riverside County and Riverside City.  (A minimal transaction fees will be applied)

Report Illegal Trash Dumping!
Call Riverside County Waste Management

951-955-5650
To Report illegal dumping in Riverside County online:

http://user.govoutreach.com/riversideco/

Graffiti Hot line
951-955-3333

http://www.rcgraffitibusters.com 

HIGHGROVE SHERIFF REPORT

 Sheriff Dept.:  (951) 776-1099    X 5(Non emergency)
Capt. Danny Feltenberger (951) 955 2600   

Lieutenant. Joseph Pemberton (951) 955 2628 

Hot line tips for Highgrove area:  (951) 955-2600

Highgrove Crime Activity
  MAC meetings will be monthly!
The Highgrove community meetings known as the Municipal Advisory 
Council will meet each month except December. The meetings will be on the 
4th Wednesday at 7:00 pm at the Highgrove Library located at 530 Center 
Street in Highgrove. The public is invited.
Due to financial constraints, representatives from Supervisor Tavaglione’s 
office will come to every other meeting instead of every month but our MAC 
meetings will be monthly at the library on the 4th Wednesday of the month.  
You are encouraged to attend and invite a neighbor to come with you.

HIGHGROVE HAPPENINGS

Riverside County Administration 
Building now open on Fridays!
For many months the whole 14 story building at 4080 Lemon St. in River-
side was closed on Fridays. But as of July 26, 2013 the offices of Riverside 
County are once again open five days a week including Friday. Sometimes 
when we delivered the Highgrove Happenings Newspaper to the county 
we only could deliver on Monday thru Thursday and if it fell on Friday we 
would have to make another trip to Riverside on the following Monday. 
For many years we have been hand delivering the Highgrove Happenings 
to each Riverside County Supervisor, RCTC (Riverside County Transpor-
tation Commission), RCTLMA  (Riverside County Transportation Land 
Management Agency) the Riverside County Transportation Department 
and to other agencies in the building. We also deliver papers to the Mayor 
of Riverside and the Riverside city council at city hall and to Lawrence Tai 
whose office is on 14th St. across from the old Press Enterprise building. 

RIVERSIDE REGIONAL IMPAIRED 
DRIVING COLLISION REDUCTION
The California Highway Patrol implements a regional 
effort to save lives

RIVERSIDE, Calif. – Saving lives is the core mission of the Cali-
fornia Highway Patrol (CHP).  In order to accomplish that mission, the 
CHP must address one of the biggest threats on California’s roadways:  
impaired drivers.  Although the number of alcohol-involved collisions 
is on the decline, there is still more work to be done.

To help remove the threat before more lives are destroyed, the CHP’s 
Riverside Area office will use a federal grant to conduct a regional im-
paired driving reduction campaign in Riverside County.  The CHP’s Riv-
erside Area will deploy officers on enhanced enforcement particularly on 
Interstates 15 and 215, State Routes 60, 71, 74, and 91, and jurisdictional 
roadways, such as Van Buren Boulevard and Cajalco Road, which are 
major access routes between the inland and coastal populations.

“With a proactive approach to eliminating driving under the influence 
(DUI), we can continue to reduce the number of collisions occurring in 
Riverside County,” said CHP Capt. Amanda Snowden, commander of 
the Riverside Area office.  “This grant will help to keep the momentum 
going by removing impaired drivers before they destroy any more lives.” 

According to the CHP’s Statewide Integrated Traffic Records System, 
during the course of a 12-month period (October 1, 2010, and September 
30, 2011), there were 13 people killed and 273 others injured in traffic 
collisions involving impaired drivers on CHP jurisdictional state routes 
and highways.

Beginning October 1, 2013, CHP officers will conduct stepped up im-
paired driving enforcement in Riverside County throughout the 12-month 
campaign.  This traffic safety effort will also include a task force and 
public awareness campaign by the CHP to help reinforce the anti-DUI 
message. Funding for this program was provided by a grant from the 
California Office of Traffic Safety through the National Highway Traffic 
Safety Administration.

Unidentified man stabbed to death in Highgrove 
An early morning stabbing on the west side of the freeway in the 3200 
block of Viola Drive resulted in the victim succumbing to his wounds.
Riverside County Sheriff Deputies answered a report of an assault with 
a deadly weapon shortly after 1:00 am on Monday Oct. 28, 2013.
If you have any information regarding this incident please call 
Investigator Harvey at (951) 955 2777 or Investigator Devine at
(951) 955 2600 and you can remain anonymous.
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Like a good neighbor, State Farm is there.®

Gary Echito

State Farm®
Providing Insurance and Financial Services

3239 Chicago Ave.
PO Box 5578 Riverside, CA 92517

Off# (951) 684-8450
Fax# (951) 684-8453
gary.echito.b88k@statefarm.comHOURS:

MON-FRI 8:30-5:00
SAT 9:00-2:00

250 IOWA AVE.
HIGHGROVE, CA 92507

951-682-3270 

J.W.’s Guns
and

Accessories

12139 Mt Vernon Ave.
Grand Terrace, CA

HIGHGROVE HAPPENINGS

Holiday Safety Tips
With the holidays just around the 

corner, make sure to review these 
helpful safety tips to ensure that you 
and your family are safe this holiday 
season! and make them stay at least 
three feet away from the stove.

•Keep anything that can catch 
fire - pot holders, oven mitts, wooden 
utensils, paper or plastic bags, food 
packaging, towels, or curtains—
away from the stove, oven or any 
other appliance in the kitchen that 
generates heat.

•Clean cooking surfaces on a reg-
ular basis to prevent grease buildup.

•Purchase a fire extinguisher to 
keep in the kitchen. Contact the lo-
cal fire department to take training 
on the proper use of extinguishers.

•Always check the kitchen before 
going to bed or leaving the home 

Flabob Airport is one of Jurupa Valley’s best hidden treasures. Flabob 
Airport is rich in history, founded in 1925 it is one of the oldest surviving 
airports in California. Nestled in the heart of the community, it is a landmark 
destination for local citizens and out of town visitors alike. Whether you 
plan to dine at the famous Flabob Café, or to watch the variety of aircraft 
that may be taking off or landing at any time, it is a great way to spend a 
morning or afternoon. 

Please visit www.flabob.org for a listing of the many activities held, 
and to plan your visit.

to make sure all stoves, ovens, and 
small appliances are turned off.

•Install a smoke alarm near the 
kitchen, on each level of the home, 
near sleeping areas, and inside and 
outside bedrooms. Use the test but-
ton to check it each month. Replace 
all batteries at least once a year.

Another helpful step is to down-
load the Red Cross First Aid app 
which puts expert advice for every-
day emergencies in someone’s hand. 
Available for iPhone and Android 
devices, the official Red Cross First 
Aid app gives instant access to the 
information needed to handle the 
most common first aid emergencies. 
With videos, interactive quizzes and 
simple step-by-step advice it’s never 
been easier to know first aid. For 
more information, please click the 
link below.

Demetries parking lot flooded when vehicle breaks fire hydrant
The parking lot at Demetries on Barton Road was recently flooded when 
this fire hydrant was broken off. When this picture was taken the workmen 
were busy washing the mud off of the parking lot with large hoses to clean 
up the muddy mess. 
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(951) 682 9000
ATM Machine Available

(951) 680 1717
Open 7 am to 10 pm

Open 24 hrs

Of Highgrove, Ca passed away from 
Terminal Cancer on Oct. 25, 2013 in 
Grand Terrace, Ca. He was born April 
25, 1923  in Craven Co., North Carolina
MEMORIAL SERVICE
Inland Memorial Mortuary at Hermosa 
Gardens Cemetery
Located at 900 Meridian Ave., Colton, 
Ca 92324 and laid to rest on Friday, 
November 1st, 2013 at 12:45 pm. 
Graveside service at 2:00 pm.
Memorial Reception to follow @ 2:30 
pm at Food Connection in Grand Terrace. 

Joel Kinsey French, Jr., 90 1/2

Joel Kinsey French, Jr,.

Offer good through November 30, 2013



2129 3rd Street, Riverside, CA
(Corner  of  3rd & Kansas) 

TRANSMISSION TUNE-UP

• Change Fluid • Clean Screen
• Replace Pan Gasket • Check Adjustments

• Road Test
For most Foreign & American Cars

Light Duty Mini Vans & Trucks

$4450

SMART

BUDGET TRANSMISSION, INC. #1

951 683-0774

Expires 12/31/2013

SPECIAL $
Coupon 
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Auto Diagnostic Services

TRIPLE
909-514-0576

12028 LaCross Ave. Grand Terrace

Tom Englesman
The Ford Guru

ASE Triple Master

The Dealership Alternative for the 
Service and Repair of Fine Ford, 

Mercury and Lincoln Cars and Trucks

Complete A/C service and repair on 
most makes of cars and light trucks

www.Timsmobiletruckrepair.com

2277 La Crosse Ave. #302  Colton, CA 92324

RV and Generator Service

(909)-783-3335

Est. 1981

	 “Let’s Get Ready for Winter Specials”
FREE 30 point Safety Inspection with Most Repairs

Services Available:  Air Conditioning, Oil Changes, Belts & Hoses,
Brakes, Wheel Bearing Repacking, Cooling System Service,

Engine Repairs, Tires, Generator Repairs and
Load Testing, Roof Resealing, Appliance Repairs, Welding

11/30/2013

DEALERS 
FOR

Complete Service for Most Makes & Models of RV’s, Trailers and Generators.
“Quality Repairs Reasonably Priced with Your Safety in Mind”

Veterans Car show in Loma Linda:
 Something for everyone!

From this beautifully restored 1929 Rolls Royce to..........................

this conglomeration of stuffed animals and miscellaneous items that hang  
from, and are attached to, and on top of, this “what ever it is” vehicle.
If you look closely you can see there are actually wheels under this pile of 
things. What a contrast! There were many beautiful cars  but in my opinion 
these two were the top and bottom of those that were on display.

Giant Vacuum Cleaner invades grand Re-opening 
of GT Sew & Vac
When we visited the re-opening 
celebration of Grand Terrace Sew 
and Vac on Oct. 26, 2013 there was 
a giant inflatable vacuum cleaner in 
the parking lot, a jumper, and music 
was playing. The store is located 
between Washington Ave. and the 
freeway across from Bakers behind 
Starbucks. They have been at this 
location for about 5 years.
If you need a new vacuum or parts 
or repair to your existing vacuum 
give them a call at (909) 825 0205. 
They also have U-Haul trucks for 
rent. Please see their advertisement 
on the back page of this issue.

L-R: Ariel Ayala and Alex Martinez

  Iowa Overpass really looking good!

This view shows the east side of the overpass and Citrus St. looking toward  
Highgrove. The overpass goes over the BNSF railroad at Iowa Avenue. 

Photo by 
Gary Bazo



November 2013 • Page 7

HIGHGROVE HAPPENINGS

William E. Darwin, D.D.S.

GENERAL & LASER DENTISTRY & 
ORTHODONTICS Conscious 

sedation
available

Nitrous Oxide

22284 Barton Rd.
Grand Terrace, CA 92313
(909) 783-3050

Graduate of Loma Linda School of 
Dentistry -1981

Bright Smile Associated Teeth
Whitening Center

by Phil Turner
Phil’s Philosophy

Editor’s note: The opinions expressed in 
this article are the viewpoints of its author 
and do not necessarily reflect the view-
points of the “Highgrove Happenings

Gary Dent
Highgrove Resident

393 W. La Cadena Dr, Suite #1
Highgrove, CA 92501

COMMUNICATIONS INNOVATIONS
2-Way Communication Specialists

Sales • Service • Rentals
Authorized Kennwood Sale & Service

(951)-784-5468
Fax (909)-784-2802

Bauman’s 
Building 
Supply

3199 Kansas Ave.
Riverside, CA 92507

Phone: (951) 686-5732
Fax: (951) 686-5740

Order your Lasagna and party trays early 
for your Holiday Parties!

909~783~6835
www.lapastaitalia.com

22320 Barton Rd, Suite C, Grand Terrace, CA 92313

Counterproductive Jobs
    Today’s workforce, because of 
the advent of computers and robots, 
is the most productive in history. 
Combine that with modern testing 
and assembly techniques, today’s 
goods and services are superior in 
every way. 
    I recall, not too many years ago, 
that when a car reached hundred 
thousand miles, it was due for an 
overhaul or the junkyard. Today’s 
automobiles are achieving two or 
three times that, and beyond. The 
reliability of today’s automobiles, 
appliances, electronics and most 
everything I can think of is really 
staggering. I haven’t had a televi-
sion repaired since the days of the 
vacuum tube. 
    As productive as industry is today, 
how many jobs are there, that are 
actually counterproductive? I’m not 
saying that many of these careers 
aren’t important and necessary. 
My point is that they don’t actually 
make anything, and in many cases, 
add cost and restraint to goods and 
services. 
    Most of these counterproductive 
jobs are regulatory agencies. OSHA, 
EPA, IRS, FDA, just to name a 
few. Think of the costs added onto 
everything we buy, every service, 

everything that is transported or 
warehoused. Pull down the visor 
on your car. Have you ever read the 
warnings on that sticker? I haven’t 
either, and I don’t know anyone that 
has. But some regulatory agency has 
determined that the sticker must be 
there. How about the warning sticker 
on a ladder? It declares that you can 
be injured if you aren’t careful and 
fall. Really? On cigarettes, a warning 
that they may cause cancer.  Really?
    Many such regulatory agencies 
are very necessary, the police for 
instance. The FDA regulates the 
quality of our food supply and test 
drugs for deadly side effects. But 
does anyone read the two foot long 
warning sheet included in the pack-
age? 
    The more ambitious, and the harder 
they work at their jobs, the more 
costs are added to products and ser-
vices. Attorneys are the most glaring 
example. Do you remember Senator 
John Edwards? He made a fortune 
suing doctors, insurance companies 
and hospitals for birth defects related 
to natural childbirth. Later, after he 
made his fortune, it was determined 
that natural childbirth was indeed 
safer, and did not cause birth defects. 
I remember you that were committed 
to vote for him as president. We can-

not watch television without some 
ambulance chaser urging us to file a 
suit against our doctors, our employ-
ers, the products we use, or even 
other lawyers. They feel the need 
to make fortunes protecting us from 
any and every human encounter.
    There is an entire industry exist-
ing for the sole purpose of preparing 
our taxes. Why can’t a normal high 
school graduate prepare their own 
taxes? Because it has 74,000 pages, 
that’s why. Want to file for bank-
ruptcy? You need an attorney. File 
for divorce? You need an attorney. 
Make a will, even though you are 
perfectly capable of writing? You 
need an attorney. Why do we need 
an attorney for these endeavors? The 
folks that make the laws are…you 
guessed it, attorneys. 
    Our jobs are much safer, our air 
much cleaner, our water is safer, 
and cars are safer. Remember the 
Corvair, and how about the Pinto? 
Seatbelts, airbags, and crash tests 
are all a result of a regulatory agency 
making driving safer.
    So, what’s the beef? Well the beef 
is we have too many regulations. For 
every good regulation, we have 50 

stupid ones. California legislators 
passed 745 new laws last year. It 
is now illegal to spit, except on a 
baseball diamond in Carmel. You 
are not allowed to wear cowboy 
boots unless you have two cows in 
Blythe. Mayor Bloomberg famously 
passed a law making it illegal to sell 
sodas over 12 ounces. That law was 
later repealed. In Los Angeles, it is 
against the law to bath more than 
one baby in the same bathwater. In 
Riverside, it is illegal to kiss without 
wiping your lips with rose water. The 
list of ridiculous laws and regula-
tions is endless, and ever growing. 
    So what do we do? First, don’t 
elect attorneys. Second, require that 
every law, tax code, and regula-
tion be reviewed for simplicity or 
elimination. Third, merge agencies. 
It doesn’t make sense that you need 
to contact several agencies, with an 
attorney in toe, to open a business, 
get right of way for a road, freeway, 
commuter train, build a warehouse, 
school, or church.        

5997 Doris, Riverside, CA 92509

County leads and city follows regarding Pit Bull  
Spay or Neuter sterilization.

If you are a Pit Bull dog owner 
you should be aware that Riverside 
County and the City of Riverside 
agree that Pit Bull dogs need to 
be spayed or neutered due to their 
reputation  of being overly aggres-
sive and a danger to the public. 

Pit Bull attacks recently resulted 
in the death of a Colton 2 year old 
boy that became a horrible story 
that was covered by local newspa-
pers on Sept. 25, 2013. Previously 
another attack on an 8 year old boy 
was reported on Oct. 3, 2013. The 

county ordinance was adopted by 
the Riverside County Board of 
Supervisors on Oct. 8, 2013 and be-
comes effective Nov. 7, 2013. You 
are encouraged to call the Riverside 
County Animal Control if you have 
any questions about the new ordi-
nance. Spaying 
and neutering is 
required before 
a license will be 
issued but there 
are some excep-
tions.
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Home Style cooking
Our food is cooked to order, so 
please allow a little extra time!

1320 E. Washington Ave.
Colton, CA 92324

Next to (Hand Car Wash)

Dine In   Take Out
Drive -Thru

We are looking for help!
Highgrove Happenings is starting the 
19th year and we are looking for in-
terns, reporters and writers who know 
InDesign. 
Our motto is: “Dedicated to the im-
provements of our community through 
awareness and involvement in local 
issues” If you can help us bring infor-
mation to our community please call: 
(951) 683 4994.

Wireless cell phone providers throughout the 
nation are collaborating to get the message out 
to the public, including both teens and adults, 
that they should not text, or even glance away 
to read text messages, while driving a motor 
vehicle. It only takes a split second to miss 
seeing a stop sign, red light, another vehicle, 
a bicyclist, or a pedestrian. The “It can wait” 
campaign’s goal is to save lives.

“Don’t Text and Drive” 
campaign promoted nationwide

Members of the Riverside Eagles and volunteers are shown posing 
by the Eagles # 997 banner in the parking lot in Highgrove just before 
starting their walk-a-thon to raise money for the Susan B Koman breast 
cancer drive. 

The Breast Cancer Walk was a big success this year with more walk-
ers than last year. Thank you Lori Carlstrom for all of your hard work!

Eagles Breast Cancer walk-a-thon brings in $5,100.00

Town Hall Meeting

“Know the Signs: How to Identify Predatory Lending Practices”

Fair Housing Council of Riverside County, Inc. (FHCRC) received 
an Education and Outreach Initiative (EOI) Grant from the U.S. Depart-
ment of Housing and Urban Development (HUD). This grant enables 
FHCRC to offer free workshops, seminars, presentations and Town Hall 
meetings throughout Riverside County.

FHCRC will conduct a Town Hall meeting at the Janet Goeske 
Center located at 5257 Sierra Street, Riverside, CA  92504, on No-
vember 15 from 6:00 pm to 8:30 pm (dinner will be served). The town 
hall will feature representatives from the US Department of Housing 
and Urban Development, Riverside County District Attorney Office, 
the Banking and Real Estate Industry. The main themes of the meeting 
include: “Lessons Learned from the Foreclosure Crisis”, “Where Do We 
go From Here?”, “Predatory Lending Practices” and the “Importance of 
Homeowner Education”.  Also, homeowners are encouraged to bring 
their questions, comments and real estate related advertisements as a 
way to identify and/or demonstrate predatory lending and illegal housing 
tactics. The Town Hall meeting is free and handicap accessible. 

This is the last installment in a series of four town hall meetings 
that FHCRC conducted in 2013. After conclusion of this final town 
hall meeting, FHCRC will submit a "White Paper" (a report) detailing 
the ideas and suggestions shared across all four meetings with the U.S. 
Department of Housing and Urban Development.

If you plan to attend, please RSVP by calling the FHCRC at 
(951) 682-6581, 
or email tmcclanahan@fairhousing.net or mwells@fairhousing.net.

Custom picture framing, large format printing and photo retouch, art and 
antique frame restoration, acrylic displays, “plexiboxes”, canvas stretch-
ing, custom mirrors, and professional frame installation. 

1260 Center St. Open Mon-Fri, 9-5  Sat. 10-2  

In business since 1994
951-682-0758



100% Hand Wash

Any Red, White, or
Blue Package Wash.

$300 OFF
NEW 

ALL AMERICAN
PACKAGE

$500 OFF
Valid with coupon only.  

Not with any other coupons
Expires 12/31/2013

Valid with coupon only.  
Not with any other coupons

Expires 12/31/2013

1340 E WASHINGTON ST., COLTON (JUST EAST OF HWY. 215)

Regular  and  fu l l  s ize 
SUV/Van/Truck 

At  Addi t iona l  Cos t
Vis i t  Us  At  www.handcarwashusa .com
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$245,000

1 AC Nuevo Ranch on a cul de sac street. All 
flat and useable. Country front porch with new 
tile floors. This is a 2 bdr, could be 3bdr  3 ba. 
Formal dining room, family room, laundry room 
with lots of cabinets. Central heat and natural 
gas. Circular driveway with side entrance to 
back of ranch. Barn, Chicken pens, 2.5 car ga-
rage, detached, with sink and hot water. View 
of the mountains from your country porch.

 

(909) 370-0242
194 E. Valley Blvd • Colton 92324

Nov. Special
Large 14” Pizza

(2 Topp)
$8.00  (+ tax)

exp. 11/30/2013

$525

Grinder Special
•roast beef 

• turkey or ham
(with chips and drink)

we deliver
FREE

“THE ORIGINAL HOME OF THE 2 ft PIZZA”

+ tax

open since 1982

909-824-1597

Riverside Eagles Oktoberfest and Car Show!

Front to rear: 1932 Studebaker Rockne, 1932 Ford 3 window coupe, 1940 
Ford coupe 1948 Ford Pick up, 1957 Ford Thunderbird.

Shown above is another 1932 Ford and Model A. Several Corvettes and
hot rods came to the Oktoberfest and there were about 25 street rods in the 
Eagles parking lot. Those who brought their street rods were given a free 
bratwurst sandwich and 2 free samples of beer brewed by the Inland Empire 
Brewing company located on nearby Palmyrita Avenue.

This is a Special edition  of the 50th Anniversary of the Corvette that first 
started in 1953. It has the characteristics and similar appearance of the 
first Corvette but it is built on a high-tech chassis of the C-5 Corvette and 
naturally is more powerful than the 6 cylinder engine that was originally 
available back in 1953. 
This Corvette is number 64 of only 200 that were built by Magna Steyr and 
is owned by Danny Arant from Riverside.

This little dog was caught in the act next to the Corvette but is actually  a 
plastic dog belonging to Danny Arant who sits back in the shade and watches 
the look on everybody’s faces as the water comes out from the dog!



(909) 514 - 0 3 3 3
•Sun. Noon-5:00pm  • Mon.-Thur. 10am-6pm 

• Fri. 10am-3pm  • Sat. Closed
22320 Barton Rd., Grand Terrace 

• Fabric
•Classes
•Custom

•Traditional 
•Quilt Supplies

(Corner of Barton & Canal)

“Tweet”  “Tweet”  “Tweet”

New Classes & Holiday Fabrics

HIGHGROVE HAPPENINGS

MONDAY SPECIAL

22400 Barton Rd. Suite 1
Grand Terrace, CA 92313

Hours:
Monday: 7am - 8pm

Tues - Sat: 7am - 9pm
Sunday: 8am - 4pm909-783-3106

entire check for local residents

25% off
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Bauman’s Tow Service, Inc.
Family Owned, Serving Since 1907

Ronnie & Gary Bauman
951-683-8060

FAX  951-369-3932
1944 Spruce St.

Riverside, CA 92507

But on Jully 5, 2013 Highgrove resident Karan Cullen reeled in this 405 
lb. Halibut which was the largest of the season so far!  Karan was in Sitka, 
Alaska and went out with a group to do some Halibut fishing.   They were in 
about 150 ft of water when she nabbed this giant halibut.  It took her about 
25-30 minutes to bring it in with the help of her son and another gentleman 
holding onto the rod while she reeled it in. Karan is a Highgrove resident 
and I’m sure she will never forget this experience. 

If you thought that she actually caught this fish in Lake Evans at Fairmont 
Park, I have some ocean front property For Sale in Arizona!

Would you believe a Highgrove resi-
dent caught  this at Fairmount Park?

             We didn’t think so!

New water line and fire 
plug installed in High-
grove on Villa Street.

Workmen from the City of River-
side  have been installing new water 
lines in Highgrove in the area served 
by the City of Riverside Public Utili-
ties.The photo on the right shows 
them installing an 8 inch water line 
on Villa St. near the location where 
it connects to Spring Street.

A plastic wrapping is slipped over 
the outside of the pipe during instal-
lation. Many streets have already 
been completed where water meters 
have been removed from the rear al-
leyways of properties and re-located 
to the front of the residences for bet-
ter access  to the water meters. Villa St. just east of Prospect Avenue.

A new Fire Hydrant was also installed in this area during the water line 
replacement process. Villa St. has had several new homes built in this area 
in the last few years that was formerly known as an alleyway. Below:

Purchase of at least one beverage required.  
Not valid with any other coupon.

New safety signs are being painted in many of the streets in Highgrove.

New 8 inch Water lines being in-
stalled in Villa St. in Highgrove.

entire check for local residents
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COCKTAILS: Margaritas, Piña Colada, Daiquiri, Wine
126 Iowa Ave., Highgrove (951) 683-5921

Open Daily
Mon-Sat  7am-9pm    Sun 7am-8pm

Family Restaurant   Serving Breakfast 

Banana Splits 
& Deserts

2 pm-6 pm
M-F
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Shawn Wm Price
Financial Advisor

1776 W Park Ave, Suite 128
Redlands, CA 92373
Bus. 909-307-9539 Cell 909-435-5131
Fax 800-520-8114
shawn.price@edwardjones.com
www.edwardjones.com
California Insurance License OC24309

FINANCIAL FOCUS

Tacos El Jr. #6

How Should Your Risk Tolerance Influence Investment Decisions?  
As an investor, how much risk can you tolerate? It’s an important ques-

tion — because the answer can help you make the right investment choices.
Before you know your risk tolerance, you’ll want to make sure you first 

understand the nature of investment risk — the risk of losing principal. This 
risk is especially prevalent when you invest in stocks, because stock prices 
will always fluctuate — and there are never any guarantees about perfor-
mance. Of course, a decline in value does not mean you need to sell; you can 
always hold on to the stock with the hope that its value will bounce back. 
And this can certainly happen, but again — no guarantees. 

How you respond to this type of investment risk will tell you a great deal 
about your own risk tolerance. Of course, no one, whether he or she has a 
high tolerance for risk or a low one, particularly likes to see declines. But 
people do react differently. If you’re the sort of person who can retain your 
confidence in your investment mix and can focus on the long term and the 
potential for a recovery, you may well have a higher tolerance for risk. But if 
you find yourself losing sleep over your losses (even if, at this point, they’re 
just “paper” losses), becoming despondent about reaching your goals, and 
questioning whether you should be investing at all, then you may have a 
low tolerance for risk.

This self-knowledge of your own risk tolerance should help inform your 
investment decisions — to a point. 

Even if you determine you have a high tolerance for risk, you almost 
certainly should not load up your portfolio exclusively with stocks. If the 
stock market enters a prolonged slump, you could face heavy losses that may 
take many years to overcome, causing you to lose significant ground in the 
pursuit of your financial goals. Conversely, even if you discover you don’t 
have much tolerance for risk, you won’t want to invest only in supposedly 
“safe” vehicles, such as certificates of deposit (CDs). During those periods 
when rates on CDs and similar instruments are low, as has been the case in 
recent years, your interest payments from these investments may not even 
keep up with inflation — meaning that, over time, you could end up losing 
purchasing power, which, over the long term, can be just as big a risk as 
market declines.

Ultimately, then, you’ll probably want to let your risk tolerance guide 
your investment choices — but not dictate them with an “iron hand.” So, 
if you believe you are highly tolerant of risk, you might have a somewhat 
higher percentage of stocks in your portfolio than if you felt yourself to be 
highly risk-averse — but in any case, you’ll likely benefit from building a 
diversified portfolio containing stocks, bonds, government securities, CDs 
and other investments. While this type of diversification can’t guarantee 
profits or protect against loss, it can help reduce the effects of volatility on 
your portfolio.

By knowing your own risk tolerance, and the role it can play in your 
choices, you can help yourself create an effective, suitable investment strat-
egy — one that you can live with for a long time and that can help you avoid 
the biggest risk of all: not reaching your long-term goals.   
This article was written by Edward Jones for use by your local Edward Jones Financial Advisor.

Highgrove Water rate issue
Mayor Bailey asked that I provide 
you with a response to your inquiry 
on behalf of one of Supervisor Tava-
glione’s constituents. Specifically, 
we understand that the constituent 
has an issue with Riverside’s Mea-
sure “A,” in that Highgrove area resi-
dents, as RPU water customers, have 
to pay the additional tax but believe 
that they do not receive the benefit 
from the tax, as the money goes to 
the City of Riverside’s general fund.  
In addition, the constituent indicated 
his concern that area residents were 
unable to vote on Measure A  since 
they live outside the city limits.  
In fact, representatives from River-
side Public Utilities attended a com-
munity meeting in Highgrove back 
in July and shared the following in-
formation with its water customers, 
including Supervisor Tavaglione’s 
constituent:
1.   The Water General Fund Transfer 
is  a  component of every customer’s 
water bill,  and  is a transfer of up to 
11.5 percent of revenues from  the 
Water Fund to the City’s General 
Fund.  
2.  The City has implemented this 
transfer since the creation of the City 
Water Utility over 100 years ago, and 
the transfer has   always been part of 
a customer’s water rates.
3.    On  June 4,  2013, the voters of 
the City of Riverside overwhelm-
ingly approved  the  Water  General  
Fund  Transfer  as  a  general  tax 
(Measure A), pursuant to Article 
13.C of the California Constitution.  
The Constitution requires voter 
approval of taxes, but limits that 
approval to the voters of the taxing 
agency.  For example, if you shop 
in Riverside, you will pay sales 
taxes here, too, but only Riverside 
electors can vote to increase them.   
Similarly, when Riverside residents 
shop outside the city, they pay taxes 
for the benefit of those communities.
4.   Costs of infrastructure improve-
ment in areas that are not within the 
City of Riverside carry with them 
greater risks and challenges as the 
areas are not necessarily mapped to 
the standards of the city.  Moreover, 
the city does not own the streets in 
which its facilities are located and 
must obtain county permits to work 
in those areas meaning that the city 
has higher costs of service in High-
grove than within the city limits.   Its 
water rates however, are the same for 
all customers. 
5.   Further, the City was required 
to build certain water infrastructure 
solely to service the customers locat-
ed outside of City limits, which were 
not funded by these new customers.

6.    The infrastructure improvement 
process involves approvals from 
multiple jurisdictions and related 
costs not present for improvements 
solely within the City of Riverside.  
7.  If Riverside had not stepped up 
to serve its neighboring communities 
water, which was not required for 
areas outside of the city, then they 
might not have water service.
8.  We have to interact with other 
agencies regarding their sewer bill-
ings and rates when they are based 
off of water consumption.
9.  City utility workers commute to 
areas outside the city for ongoing 
testing and maintenance (which hap-
pens daily) which increases the city’s 
costs of service.
10. These small areas are obtaining 
economies of scale by taking service 
from the City’s large, efficient water 
utility that bring prices down which 
would not exist if they were served 
by small water agencies.
11. Because we are such a large 
agency, we are able to better con-
trol the energy costs for moving 
significant amounts of water to off 
peak times when power is cheaper.  
Smaller agencies would not have this 
ability as they would not have the 
large infrastructure and economies 
of scale.
12. We spread the costs of services 
that smaller service areas would 
have to otherwise absorb through an 
employee or service contract across 
many more customers.  This spread-
ing of fixed costs keeps their rates 
significantly lower. 
In short, Highgrove residents are 
not able to vote on city taxes and 
further, RPU’s costs of serving those 
residents is higher than serving resi-
dents within the city limits.  I hope 
this information is helpful to your 
understanding of the issues.  
For more information please contact 
gpiramos@riversideca.gov

REMEMBER  
NOV 3rd 2:00am
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California Dreaming by Dr. Cynthia Williams
Being a transplanted native Califor-

nan I am suffering from shock just 
like my plants.  I miss Highgrove 
and all my family and friends!  I 
moved to central Oregon nearly 
three years ago and it is nothing like 
Highgrove.  I knew the change would 
be dramatic- this little city has about 
80,000 people, hundreds, if not thou-
sands, of wild deer, and more dogs 
per capita that any place I’ve ever 
been.  It is another planet compared 
to California.  Let me share with you 
my journey.
The traditional Thanksgiving holi-

day serves to focus us on what is 
important and valued and to encour-
age us to consciously give thanks 
for those blessings.  We are encour-
aged to give thanks for those things 
that are not material in nature; we 
remember the people, the health, 
the happiness that we may take for 
granted the rest of the year.
Our family has never taken good 

health, happiness or each other for 
granted; however, this year has been 
especially hard on us and we are 
going to have to purposely focus on 
those things for which we should 
be thankful rather than mourn those 
whom we have lost and the trials we 
have endured.
In March of this year my Uncle 

Roland passed away, somewhat 
unexpectedly.  While he was not a 
spring lamb, he was an active, en-
gaging, joyful man and his loss was 
hard.  He brought an easy-going joy 
that is not common in people now 
days.  He enjoyed his friends and 
neighbors and loved his wife, his 
family and Oklahoma football. He 
was my friend as well as my uncle 
and I miss him dearly.  I am thankful 
that I was able to have him in my life 
for over 50 years. 
In May I was diagnosed with breast 

cancer and had surgery and since 
have been having chemotherapy.  I 
have to be thankful that I am living 
in Bend, Oregon where treatment for 
breast cancer is considered the best 
in the state and one of the best in the 
country.  I have had an excellent team 
of doctors including my surgeon and 
oncologist.  The clinic where I have 
my chemotherapy is staffed with 
kind, cheerful, very professional 

nurses who make the experience 
bearable and less of an endurance 
chemo tends to be.  I am especially 
thankful that the state of Oregon 
has health coverage for this.  My 
job doesn’t offer health insurance 
so this is the biggest blessing of all.
May also brought heart-break.  My 

brother Randy succumbed to brain 
cancer.  Glioblastoma Multiforme 
aka GBM is a vicious, nasty, type 
of cancer.  My brother fought it 
hard, but the prognosis was always 
bad.  He was brave, always had the 
“I’m in it to win it” attitude and 
stayed positive to the end.  He was 
an intensely loving family man; 
fierce in his care and devotion.  
Randy was a dearly loved brother 
and he is missed so much by all of 
us; it is hard to believe he is gone.  
He brought so much joy to those of 
us who knew him.  I am still so very 
sad we lost him to cancer, but I am 
thankful that I got to have him as 
my brother.  He was unique, special 
and very dear to me. 
My sister Colleen “Beanie” had 

surgery in August.  The surgery was 
very unusual and risky; so much so 
that Kaiser Hospital in Roseville 
had to send her to San Francisco.  
Her surgeon said her condition 
was so unusual; it was like the 
chance of seeing a zebra walking 
down the street in San Francisco.  
Surgery took all day, was fraught 
with danger, and during recovery 
she had every complication she 
could.  She is still in pain and heal-
ing, fending off complications one 
at a time, and is a long way from 
being her usual, perky, bouncy self.  
She has been so strong and brave. 
Thanksgiving will be very special 
as that is also her birthday.  We are 
all very thankful that she survived 
surgery and recovery, is working 
on healing, and that she should be 
back to 100% in a few months.
Our family has some very elderly 

people.  My Aunt Pinky is in her 
late 80’s, my Aunt Ann and Uncle 
Howie each are 90 this year.  All are 
in good physical health and acting 
two decades younger than their real 
age.  It is remarkable and a blessing 
to have them still with us.
The best news of all:  I have a 

Measure “C” is not the only item 
that is challenging Grand Terrace 
residents to take a “For” or “Against” 
position in the next few days and/
or weeks. Two other controversial 
issues are also facing Grand Terrace 
residents to take a position that may 
not even appear on a ballot.

We recently received unsolicited 
information from a Grand Terrace 
resident about the Grand Terrace 
High School Prom being held at a 
winery in Temecula and the Grand 
Terrace High School graduation 
ceremony being held at the 66ers 
baseball stadium in San Bernardino 
instead of being held on the campus 
of the new high school.

After reading about these two 
items I contacted the Grand Terrace 
High School Principal Angela Disch-
inger and Vice Principal Scott Boggs 
to ask them to respond to the criti-
cism in regard to these two issues.

We have not shared the opposing 
information with those who have 
different viewpoints to enable each 
party the opportunity to express their 
position relating to the issues and not 
just criticize one another on specific 
details.  In these two examples it ap-
pears that we have been asked to be 

Grand Terrace facing three 
important controversial issues!

the messenger to bring this informa-
tion out into the light for discussion.

You may ask why Highgrove 
Happenings would print such con-
troversial issues but at the top of 
each issue for 20 years we state 
that we are:  “Dedicated to the 
improvement of our community 
through awareness and involvement 
in local issues.”  And as a former 
30 year resident of Grand Terrace 
I have many friends in Grand Ter-
race and I try to listen to both sides 
of the issues that affect both com-
munities. Highgrove residents on 
the south side of the county line in 
Riverside County do not get to vote 
on measure “C” but Highgrove stu-
dents who are high school age are 
allowed to attend the Grand Terrace 
High School and both sides should 
know about the reasons the Prom 
and Graduation will not be held on 
the new campus.

In the interest of bringing you 
both sides of these issues that affect 
students from Highgrove and Grand 
Terrace we are printing unedited in-
formation sent to us by both parties.

The article on the right contains  
criticism of the locations chosen 
and also the explanation from the 
school. 

darling new great-grandson.  Mi-
chael Alexander is a smiling, happy, 
healthy little man.  His first Thanks-
giving he will be 8-½ months old.  
He is the most cheerful baby I have 
ever been around.  He rarely cries, 
always has a smile on his face, and 
is just so darn fun and cute!  I am so 
thankful he is healthy and happy.  He 
deserves a good life and I think we all 
deserve the chance to be around such 
a ray of sunshine!  I am very thankful 
for this little baby.  He has been the 
bright spot of my year. I wish you 
all a Happy Thanksgiving and many 
blessings. Michael Alexander
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New 2 You
A Family Consignment Shop
Antiques, Clothes, Collectibles,
Furniture, Tools, Toys, Books

20% OFF
Your Shopping 

with items 
donated!909-824-0220

22400 Barton Rd. Suite 3 Grand Terrace, 

What do the citizens, parents, MADD 
members think about the GTHS 1st 
Sr Prom being held at an operating 
winery?
Parents money and in some cases 
for those working students their own 
‘minor’ earned money supporting 
the future or continued distribution 
of alcohol? 
How did GTHS pick this venue in 
Temecula?  Did a student recom-
mend it?  Is the winery family, family 
friends with someone?  Take a look 
at the pictures on their web site every 
picture with the exception of those 
with empty tables have people hold-
ing up or drinking wine in a wine 
glass....even the empty tables have 
wine glasses! http://www.wilson-
creekwinery.com/
Do the members of the Colton Board 
of Education truly think this is an age 
appropriate venue?   
Do the parents ever get to voice their 
opinion of thoughts before GTHS 
makes decisions for their students?
Not to mention the message based 
on the distance and costs outlined 
below...sorry low income students 
we don’t care that you can’t attend 
even if you wanted too!
How much did we pay to finally have 
this school built to never be used? 
Oh but they do loan out to Zumba 
classes and other schools for use....
just not for the use by our own stu-
dents or parents to enjoy!
I’ve been asking for a response from 
the principal since Oct 2nd....no re-
sponse forwarded to ASB Director 
no response....  
Below is a copy of the letter I sent to 
MADD today requesting assistance 
in changing this venue....and my 
original letter from Oct 2nd to the 
principal.
Good Afternoon~
I am attaching below a memo I per-
sonally sent to the Principal of Grand 
Terrace High School on Oct 2nd of 
this month, the day after finding 
out at a Parents Senior meeting the 
school had decided to have their Sr. 
Prom at a Winery!  I have sent 2 ad-
ditional requests and to date received 
a response a week ago stating they 
were busy with other activities and 

•	 Cost concerns for low income 
families:

•	 $80 per student
•	 What other costs will be at event?
•	 Pictures ??
•	 Gas cost for distance to event
•	 Limo service requires 8 hour min 

= $800
•	 Dinner ??
•	 Flowers ??
•	 Appropriate Dress/Shoes/Tux ??
I have a call out to another friend to 
inquire about what it would take to 
organize a tour bus for transportation 
to/from the event and will forward 
the information as I have it. Thank 
you for your time and consideration 
of this matter,
Citizens and parents need to know...  
GTHS staff has a secret, parents have 
not been informed, students are tell-
ing parents of the rumor.  However, 
it was confirmed by Scott Boggs Vice 
Principal on Tuesday the 1st inaugural 
class of 2014 will not have their grad-
uation ceremony on the new GTHS 

Controversial comments about Grand Terrace High School Prom being held at Temecula
Winery and Graduation Ceremony being held at 66ers stadium in San Bernardino.

sorry for the delay however, as of 
today still no response! 
I have two concerns with the loca-
tion the school has chosen for this 
event, 1st and most importantly they 
have chosen inappropriate location, 
a working winery serving alcohol 
which sends a message to students 
that the school, board of education 
etc support/promote the use of alco-
hol and are promoting such use by 
funding the winery to minors!  
Any support your local chapter can 
give me in pushing school admin-
istration to change the location is 
greatly appreciated!
Good Morning Angie~ 
Here is the phone number for the 
local limo company I spoke to you 
about at the meeting on Monday.  A 
Better Class, the owner’s name is 
Scott (951)288-5933.
After speaking with Scott I am even 
more concerned about the potential 
lack of participation by Seniors due 
to the cost and location chosen for 
the event.  Below I have outlined 
my concerns:
•	 Majority of schools choose 

closer locations, Yorba Linda - 
Nixon Library, Anaheim Venue 
should be an age appropriate 
location. This venue is a working 
winery. Venue promotes the use/
consumption of alcohol

•	 1.15 hours to and from location 
•	 Located in the far East end of 

Rancho California Road
•	 Limo service indicated this is not 

a road they prefer to travel due to 
the driving conditions - dark, out 
of the way, road condition

•	 Concerns if students are driving
•	 New drivers driving long dis-

tance
•	 CDL restriction do not allow for 

passengers in the car with the 
new drivers under 18 

•	 CDL restriction for drivers under 
18 from driving after 11:00 p.m. 

•	 No organized event or place for 
parents to hang out if have to 
drive students to the event

•	  May 17th is the date the major-
ity of schools choose for prom 
night - many services will be 
sold out early 

campus, staff has decided to have 
the ceremony at the 66 Baseball 
Stadium in San Bernardino!  What 
about tradition?  What about the 
fact that we have waited decades 
for the school?  What about asking 
the parents what they want?  Or 
even the students for that matter!  
When Scott was asked when the 
parents were going to be told his 
reply “I don’t know”.  Unaccept-
able!
It’s bad enough they made a big 
deal about our children being the 
1st class last year but this year al-
lowed numerous students to inter 
district transfer into our school 
just so they could graduate with 
the 1st class! 
Passion for our city and longing 
for tradition to live on!                               
Jamie Lopez, Grand Terrace.
Editor’s note: The opinions expressed in 
this article are the viewpoints of its author 
and do not necessarily reflect the view-
points of the “Highgrove Happenings

Prom:
The prom site is determined by the ASB 
students. They previewed a number of sites 
and ultimately chose Wilson Creek Winery 
because of its price, it matched with the 
theme, more space, and it provided a great 
venue for scenery/pictures, etc… There 
wasn’t a concern regarding distance as 
limo companies travel there and it is on a 
main road. Our prom will be the only event 
at the site that evening and it is closed to the public. Other schools have 
held their prom at the site and had nothing but good things to say about 
the venue. Finally, the event areas do not provide any access to any areas 
where alcohol may be stored. 

Graduation:
Graduation is paid for through ASB funds (except for cap and gown which 
is student expense). Our students, after careful consideration, selected San 
Manuel Stadium as the site for a number of reasons. Those include it being 
a better venue for family members to view the ceremony as students will 
be shown on their large video screen, each student will receive more tickets 
than they would at the school (approx 10 vs 3), better security (stadium 
security does not allow noisemakers/balloons), more parking, and finally 
no disruptions to the ceremony from passing trains and the sun (both of 
which would happen at the school). Scott Boggs
Assistant Principal, Grand Terrace High School
21810 Main St. Grand Terrace, CA  92313    (909) 580 5006

Grand Terrace High School responds to controversy
By Scott Boggs, Assistant Principal:

By Jamie Lopez



KIDS WORD SEARCH

Page 14 • October 2013

HIGHGROVE HAPPENINGS

7:00 AM to 7:00 PM Mon-Sat • 7AM - 5Pm Sun.
Open every day of the year

“Including Holidays”

951-684-2181

Please visit our Highgrove Happenings website:

Advertising rates
The “Highgrove Happenings” advertising rates are the 

lowest rates in town. If you have already trained your dog 
to bring in the paper (like the one on the right) you can 
be assured that he won’t be lifting anything too heavy by 
bringing in our little newspaper. Some of the other larger 
newspapers are wasting just too many trees, especially in their Sunday 
edition. No one should ever ask their dog to lift something that heavy! Our 
little paper may not have much news in it, but we take pride in providing 
you with something free that you can put in the bottom of your birdcage! 
Give us a call (951) 683 4994 or check out our web site for the pricing 
and sizes of our ads or go to  http://www.highgrovehappenings.net and 
click on the contact page.

www.highgrovehappenings.net

We have no reporters so we are asking for your 
help. You can be a reporter by just giving us a call or 
sending us an E-mail or a picture. Small town news is 
what we are all about and we want to encourage you to 
participate. We try to print positive things since there 
is so much bad news on TV and in other newspapers. 
Send us a story, take a picture or call us about something 
that is happening in Highgrove. (951) 683 4994

Call us !

Keep in touch: Send us your e-mail addresses to help us keep you in-
formed of activities and projects that effect our community. Send your 
address to:

   highgrovenews@roadrunner.com
Notice: We have some Highgrove T-shirts in various sizes that have just 
been printed. They have the Highgrove logo on the front and a picture of 
a 1916 “Highgrove Brand” orange crate label showing Sugarloaf with 
an orange grove at it’s base. It states: Grown and Packed in Highgrove 
by Sugarloaf Orange Growers Assn., Highgrove. Call (951) 683 4994

                        Highgrove T-shirt prices reduced! (See P.3)

Wilds Veterinary Hospital
625 W. La Cadena Dr., Riverside, CA 92501

• Grooming • Boarding • Dentals • Surgeries

The first child 12 or under to turn in the correct answer to the above puzzle  will win a prize and 
get their picture in next months paper. (You can only  win once) Take or fax your completed 
puzzle to the Norton Younglove Community Center 459 Center Street (951-779-3099 fax) during 
their regular business hours.  Good Luck!

NAME: ______________________________________   
AGE: _____________
PHONE: ___________________  
PARENTS:  _______________________________   
CITY: ___________________________
SCHOOL: ________________________
GRADE: _________
TEACHER: ___________________
EMAIL: _________________________

$4295
on most passenger cars

RELIABLE TIRE CENTER
coupon

Front Wheel 
Alignment

since 1971
•Wheel Alignment
•Brakes
•Tire Sales
•Struts
•CV Boots

951-684-1132
445 Iowa Ave. Highgrove, CA.

JAMES JAURIGUE
Certified Master Technician

ACURA
HONDA
LEXUS
NISSAN
INFINITY

983 Center St.
Highgrove, CA 92507

(951)781-7633

TOY TECH
Auto Repair

Specializing In Toyota

THE WINNER THIS MONTH!

C O R N S S R G N I W K D D R O P P 
T J F H X E F P S V L B U N E V L Z 
J E I P N S N A C I R E M A D E Y G 
B P L N O F B B L E L Y P A I N M Y 
S X I P E M Q J X L M A L N C S O U 
G D T O P Y E K R U T G I I X T U A 
D Q C P V A I G P V N Y N Y S T T V 
A C R A N B E R R I E S G V T E H F 
T C R P J I T T V A M R S U I S R F 
G G I G I S K I A A N E Y T U U E U 
N K I T Q L G P Y E S A O A C H T R 
E E W U N S G F M R E V T S S C T V 
Q M A K K A L R E U M R P E I A U N 
U S J N L O L H I Q P A T P B S B A 
H W A I W X T T L M R A S U K S H T 
A H N E D A L P A W S J U H R A E I 
T X R X E P O T A T O E S O E M I V 
G N I F F U T S F A M I L Y P D P E

APPLE
ATLANTIC
BISCUITS
BUTTER
CIDER
CORN
CRANBERRIES
DINNER
DUMPLINGS
EAT

FALL
FAMILY
FEATHERS
GRAVY
MASHED POTATOES
MASSACHUSETTS)
MAYFLOWER
NATIVE AMERICANS
OVEN
PIE

PILGRIMS
PLYMOUTH
POMEGRANATE
PUMPKIN PIE
SHIP
SQUASH
STUFFING
THANKSGIVING
TURKEY
TURKEY WING

Emily Gutierrez
Age: 9 years old

School: Highgrove Elementary
Grade: 4th

Teacher Mrs. Cambell

You may become a word search win-
ner too! The rules are shown  above. 
Maybe you can be the next winner 
with the right answers. Good Luck! 



        

HIGHGROVE HAPPENINGS
HIGHGROVE
CHURCHES
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10:00 am
11:00 am & 6:00 pm
  7:00 pm Wednesdays

Sunday School:
Church Service:
Bible Study:

Immanuel Baptist Temple
45 Michigan Ave., Highgrove    951-784-1100

Pastor John Pettit

Good News Missionary Baptist Church

178 Iowa Ave. Highgrove, CA 92507

Rev. Levonzo Gray. Sr. Pastor
Worship Service 11:30 am

Attention Boys & Girls
Do you need help with your homework?

Hope and Help Learning Center is the place
Tutoring classes are Mon. - Thur:  3:00pm - 6:00pm

For more information & location call:  (951)683-2916

Jose Crespo: Pastoral associate
Parish Office 909-783-3811   fax 909-783-4689

Christ the Redeemer Catholic Community
12745 Oriole Avenue at Pico Street, Grand Terrace, CA 92313

MASS SCHEDULE
Saturday Evening 5:00 PM		  Weekly Mon-Fri 8:00 AM
Sunday 7:30 AM & 10:30AM (English) and 9:00 AM: (Korean) 12PM: (Spanish) 

E-mail: CRGT@URS2.NET

Open hearts

Open DoorsOpen minds

FREE Wireless  Internet Access at 
Highgrove Library

 530 Center St., Highgrove, CA
951-682-1507

Highgrove Library is open  on the following days, Tuesday 10:00 am to 
6:00 pm, Wednesday 10:00 am to 6:00 pm, Thursday 10:00 am to 6:00 pm, 

Friday 12:00 pm to 6:00 pm, Saturday 10:00 am to 3:00 pm, 
and closed on Monday and Sunday.  

For more information please call 951-682-1507

“This church has been serving the Highgrove community since 1890” 

HIGHGROVE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
938 Center St., Highgrove , CA 92507

        Free Community Breakfast 
November 30, 2013 from 9:00 to 10:00 am
   at Highgrove United Methodist Church

            938 West Center Street
  Highgrove

 “We invite you . . . we expect you . . 
. we welcome you.” 

Sunday Worship:10:30 am
Rev. Dr. Martin Niponi Finau

562-964-0734
revnfinau@yahoo.com

Highgrove Library News

Free flea bath
1 per customer

(good thru Sept.)

 Riverside Eagles Aerie # 997 
MONTHLY CALENDAR

466 E. La Cadena Dr.   Highgrove, Ca.
(951) 683 7770

Members only but we encourage you to join our Eagles.  For more information contact the number above.

November 1st from 7 pm to11 pm
Highway 18 Band put on your dancing shoes and come on down

November Karaoke 3rd, 8th,10th, 17th, 22nd, and 24th

November 15th from 7 pm to 11 pm
Yard Dogs Band

Tacos every Monday night  from 5:30 PM to 7:30 PM $1.00

Every Tuesday is FREE Pool!

DON’T FORGET THAT OUR HALL IS FOR RENT FOR ANY OCCASION 
AND WE ENCOURAGE NEW MEMBERS TO JOIN OUR EAGLES



ZORBA’S

Chris’ Burgers

 # 1  450 Iowa Ave., 
 Highgrove, CA • 951-686-5830

# 2  9961 Mission Blvd., 
Glen Avon, CA •  951-360-3977

OPEN 7 DAYS
Mon.-Sat. 7am. - 10- p.m.

Sun. 8 a.m. - 9 p.m.

S e r v i n g  H i g h g r o v e 
S i n c e  1 9 8 1

2 LOCATIONS TO SERVE YOU

HIGHGROVE HAPPENINGS
A  BIG  THANK  YOU  TO  ALL  OUR  ADVERTISERS   

Please  Patronize Them: Without Their Support We Could Not  Bring You The Local News

FEEDBACK AND ARTICLES WANTED 

“Dedicated to the improvement of our community through 
awareness and involvement in local issues”

Call:  	 (951) 683-4994
Cell:	 (951) 255-6645 (Ardie) or (951) 255-6648 (Barney)
Fax:	 (951) 683-7258   E-mail: highgrovenews@roadrunner.com

HIGHGROVE HAPPENINGS
NEWSPAPER

Publishers & Co-Editors
Ardie Barnett

R.A. “Barney” Barnett
                   Composition	

Ardie Barnett

RESTAURANT

Web site: http://www.highgrovehappenings.net                                

Writers
R.A.“Barney” Barnett

Phil Turner
Dr. Cynthia Williams

Edward Jones
HOT LINES 

For Articles 
or Advertisements

Craving Something New?
Come to Chris’ Burgers!

Serving Breakfast Specials,
Lunch Specials, and Family Packs 

at a GREAT Price

Open
Mon.-Fri.  7am-8pm

Sat. 8:00am-8pm
NOW Sun: 9:30am-8pm 407 Iowa Ave., Highgrove, CA

(951) 781-8542

2726 Iowa Ave.. Colton, CA   (909) 825~0160
Beer & Wine available

Breakfast 
Special 

Bacon or Sausage & Egg
Hash browns, Toast & Jelly

$449
Served All Day

Live Music
Every Saturday

5-9pm Serving the community since 1965

Tuesday Night
Special

Fried Chicken
includes soup or salad
potatoes, vegetables

bread a & Pie

$799

Any Purchase
$20 or more

Get
$4.00 off

With Coupon

BLACK FRIDAY SALE

WE WILL BE 
RAFFLING OFF

A NEW ELNA SEWING 
MACHINE WORTH

$399.00


